
North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board

Notice of Consideration of Coverage Under General Waste Discharge 
Requirements Order No. R1-2009-0105

For

Northcoast Environmental Center
879 Ninth Street
Arcata, California

Case Number 1NHU901

Humboldt County

Notice Posting Date: January 10, 2024

End of Comment Period: February 9, 2024

The injection of remediation compounds into the subsurface at the above-referenced 
site is proposed to remediate residual organic contamination (tetrachloroethene [PCE], 
and its daughter products). This action has been proposed as an interim remedial 
corrective action to cleanup groundwater contaminated by releases made by historical 
facilities formerly located at the site. The injection of 3D-Microemulsion and Bio-Dechlor 
will create a reducing environment that will promote the destruction of residual organic 
contamination in soil and groundwater.

North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water Board) staff intends 
to extend coverage under “General Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. R1-
2009-0105 for In Situ Soil and Groundwater Remediation for Volatile Organic 
Compound and/or Metal Impacted Sites within the North Coast Region” (General WDR) 
for this project. The General WDR was adopted by the Regional Water Board on 
December 10, 2009. 

The Regional Water Board Executive Officer may authorize coverage for the proposed 
project under the General WDR without further public notice unless significant 
comments are received or new information is presented regarding this site by the end of 
the comment period. Please contact Craig Hunt at (707) 576-2469 or 
craig.hunt@waterboards.ca.gov with any questions or comments. Written comments 
may also be submitted to:

mailto:craig.hunt@waterboards.ca.gov


North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board
Attention: Craig Hunt
5550 Skylane Blvd, Suite A
Santa Rosa, CA  95403

Regional Water Board site records comprise both a paper file and an electronic file. 
Beginning in 2005, select file material was uploaded to the State Water Resources 
Control Board’s GeoTracker website and not necessarily included in the paper file. All 
new file material after 2014 is retained only electronically. The GeoTracker records are 
available at 
(http://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/profile_report.asp?global_id=SL0602394358).

The paper file (“Northcoast Environmental Center”, Case No. 1NHU901) may be 
reviewed at the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board office from 8:30 a.m. 
to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. Appointments are recommended and can be 
arranged by calling (707) 576-2220. 
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